RICHMOND AREA DAYLILY SOCIETY

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 3, 2016

Richmond Area Daylily Society meeting was held on Saturday, September 3rd at Strange’s Florist on West Broad Street at 11 AM.    
Our Vice President, Pam George, called our meeting to order at 12 noon.  She asked for the Treasurer’s Report from our Treasurer, Leo Rutledge.  Leo said we had income of $1,489.00 and expenditures of $1,113.06 during July, and currently have a balance of $10,538.29.  The August bank statement had not arrived before the September meeting.  On August 16, 2016 he renewed our CD of $6700 now, and it will mature July of 2017.

Pam George stated that Lee Payne took Minutes at our last meeting of August 20th in the absence of our Secretary.  The Minutes as written by Lee Payne and published in our last Newsletter will be posted on our web-site.  

Pam talked about the many challenges we had with the storm at our June Flower Show.  Some members were upset of what occurred and at our July meeting some of these issues came up.  At our August plant swap, which was held at Ellie Jerrell’s home, these issues were brought out in the open and things were said that upset members of the Club.  Pam George said that our President Paulette was almost in tears due to some statements made by Judy Durant, and Ellie Jerrell was terribly upset of what was going on at her home.  Pam said she did send out an e-mail to Judy Durant regarding her issues that were brought up and asked if she would like to run for office.  Judy said she did not want to run for office.  Pam George felt we need to address Judy’s concerns, which we will do a little later.

We generally get a Nominating Committee together in July so we can announce our Slate of Officers at our August meeting. Then we vote in September after providing a 30 day notice.  However, an e-mail was sent out to members about anyone wanting to run for office, so we did ask for nominations within a 30 day notice.  Connie George, who is the Chair of the Nominating Committee, said we did not have any requests.  Pam asked if there is anyone present that would like to run for office.  Pam George confirmed that Connie would like to run for Vice President.  No one else said anything.  She asked if we have a Motion to hold the election today, as no other members wish to run.  Motion was made and seconded and voted on.  The Slate of Officers is:

President:
         Paulette Miller

Vice President:    Connie George

Treasurer:             Leo Rutledge

Secretary:             Julia Perkinson

Do we have a Motion to elect this Slate of Officers at this meeting today, even though the By-Laws were not exactly followed?  Motion was made, seconded and carried.  We now have our new Slate of Officers for 2017.

Pam George said now let’s address Judy Durant’s concerns, and let’s see if we can’t resolve these issues.

First:  Comment made that Minutes were not being taken at the August Plant Swap since our Secretary was not present… Lee Payne did take the Minutes and they were posted on our last Newsletter, and they will become official.

At the Plant Swap, members were not prepared for the drill of questions and were taken off guard.  They were not prepared with not having a copy of the last meeting’s Minutes or Treasurer’s Report since neither officer was present.  So, let’s address issues brought up at the Plant Swap.

Funds spent for the June Flower Show: 

Receipts were turned in to the Treasurer.  We had Breakfast food items for the Judges, and any leftovers were made available to Members who were present for the Flower Show.  We also had barbecue, buns, potato salad, green salad, fruit, chips, condiments, etc. for lunch.   The bulk of the $400 lost was due to a smaller crowd and plant sales due to the storm that impacted electrical service in the Richmond area.  
Treasurer’s Report be mailed to members:

Treasurer’s Report is provided by our Treasurer at the meeting.  We do not mail out copies to our members.  Treasurer may provide the Secretary with a copy of the Report and the totals are part of the Minutes.  

The Treasurer’s books are reviewed by an outside Board Member each year and reported to the Board.  Katherine Nicol performed the last review and reported her findings, and it was accepted by the Board, per the By-laws.  

Sandy Keeler asked where these receipts are and who are they turned in to, and how long you keep them.  The Treasurer said he keeps the receipts in a folder for the year.  If any Club Member has a question about any money involved then he or she can ask the Treasurer about it.  
Paulette said to get ready for the show she has to purchased ribbons and entry tags from AHS and provide a check payable to AHS.  There is a lot of paper work that has to be filled out.  She said AHS never provides a receipt.  

A Motion was made that receipts could be reviewed at a time that is agreed upon by the Treasurer, and not during meeting time.  Motion was made, seconded and carried by vote of the members.  All that is required per the By-laws: “Provide an itemized financial report of all income and disbursements at every regular business meeting.”
What happens to plants not sold and left over at a Plant Sale? 
We cannot use what happened this past June since it was out of the ordinary.  It was an act of God, a storm where hardly anyone had power, and trees were down everywhere.  There was discussion that in the future we provide left other plants to other Clubs and Members who are left at the sale to take and plant to be returned for future sales.  Paulette said it is usually just a few people left at the end of a sale; you have to break down your station, pack up, and put everything in the Van, which Nicole Jordan graciously allows us to use.  Then we take the Van to our storage unit and unload, and return Van to Nicole.  Who wants to then plant left over plants.  You are exhausted.  Sandy Keeler asked if we could reach out to other Clubs in PA, MD, Delaware, NY, etc. within our Region 3 to see if they would be interested in our left over plants to sell.  Michael Miller made a comment that there would have to be coordination with our plant sale and their plant sale. Sometimes it just doesn’t work out, but it is something for us all to think about.  Questions were:  Who will volunteer to help do this?  How would we organize getting plants to different Clubs?  Clubs that are far away, do we ship the plants?     Michael made a suggestion that we defer this topic at this time until more members are present for discussion.  Motion was made, seconded and carried.

Location of Club Equipment and who can use it:

Is RADS equipment available to all Club Members, and can anyone borrow equipment?  Problem that you have is if someone borrows a computer or printer, what happens if there is a virus while it is in his or her possession, or if it is lost or broken.  Who is responsible in having it fixed? A Motion was made that we keep our Club equipment at the President’s house and have available to all Board Members and Committee Members for Club business.  Motion was seconded and carried by vote of the club.

Why was a printer purchased for $648?
Paulette said the Printer the Club had been using was her personal printer and it broke at the time of preparing the booklets for our Flower Show.  She did call the other Officers of the Club to obtain permission to purchase a Printer in order to complete our booklets in time for our Flower Show.  The total cost of $648 included the Printer, ink cartridges, and an extended warranty.
Pat Cash asked about insurance on the printer.  Paulette said she did get the extended warranty for 2 or 3 years.  She will confirm the warranty time at our next meeting.

Leo Rutledge then made a Motion that if an emergency need of equipment, etc. occurs, the Board is to take whatever action is needed to correct the emergency.  Motion was seconded and carried.

Who agreed to Renting a Van to Travel to the Regional? 
Rental of a Van was discussed and approved at a previous meeting.  If anyone was interested, they were to contact Paulette to ride.  The Newsletter was not circulated in time for the Regional trip.  A suggestion was made that in the future, we will notify any events by means of the Newsletter or a Club wide e-mail.
Basket Competition for the Regional, $500 prize:  
Basket at the 2017 National was discussed and tabled until we have more members to discuss at our Fall Luncheon.

Why change the meeting to September 3?  

The meeting was changed to 9-3 as this was the available time at Strange’s to host our meeting.
Other Business:

We asked if there were any volunteers for the Newsletter.  Pam George said she will do the Newsletter for one year, but we have to solve issues about volunteering.  

Pam George also agreed to keep records of the Membership, and Christina Lawrence will update the Member list on the web as well as overall updating of our web site.

Meeting was adjourned at 12:30 for Auction of plants and door prizes.

Respectfully submitted,

Julia Perkinson

RADS Secretary
